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JAGUAR XK-E ROADSTER

Standing quarter mile 15.0 secs. —  0-60 m.p.h. 7.1 secs.  —
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AUGUST 2004

Meeting – 4 AUGUST 2004

Present:

Kevin Fitz Gerald; Joe Pannia; Dick McInnes; Richard Dixon; Glen & Diana Hill
Apologies:

Craig Sholz; Michael Fitz Gerald
Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 7 July 2004, having been previously distributed, were taken as read and were confirmed.

Joe Pannia / Dick McInnes
Business Arising:
Joe Pannia has indicated he is ready to take on the rigours of officialdom by offering his services as treasurer.  Thankyou Joe and also a big thank you to Fiona for also putting her hand up!  As the ‘books’ will require auditing next month (and for the sake of convenience) Richard will continue with them until after they have been sent to Brisbane.
In order to complete the requirements for opening and to activate our new Westpac bank account,  Kevin must pop in to the Castletown branch and sign on the dotted line.

Don’t forget Bill’s farewell at Alan & Margaret Collins’ residence, 3 Malkara Street Mundingburra Sunday 29 August from 3:00pm
Correspondence:
Inwards:

E Type in the Outback from Glenys Munis and featured in this months newsletter
Community Information Centre Recreation Directory Update to be completed and returned

Certificate of Incorporation from JDCQ required to open our new Westpac bank account
Stationery from JDCQ
Peter Carlson’s ‘Stalked by Jaguars to be featured in next month’s newsletter
Outwards:

Westpac Bank re: new account request.  A new account has been opened with Westpac for convenience purposes since Bill’s departure.  Westpac require a letter from the club stating its desire to open a new account which also includes a certified copy of the JDCQ’s certificate of incorporation.  The existing account held with the university credit union will be closed.
Joe Pannia/Dick McInnes
Treasurer’s Report:
Richard reported that the balance at 30 June 2004 stood at $471.40 with nil outstanding cheques.
With Bill’s assistance the Uni Credit Union account has been closed and monies electronically transferred across to Westpac.  As yet we have not yet been notified of the closing and opening balances from either institutions and as a result the bank balance as far as we are aware remains as it was for last months total which was $471.40
A newsletter postage receipt for $15.00 was submitted and approved for payment.

Richard Dixon/Kevin Fitz Gerald
General Business:

The 24th and 25th of July was the club’s run to Ravenswood.  Starters included Kevin F, Dick M, Reg & Jan F and their friends Michael and Susan Knight.  From all reports the Imperial hotel was top notch.  An excellent time was had by all with fine food devoured and many bottles of red wine sunk never again to see the light of day.  The only complaint by Kevin was that the full size pool table was too large although this of course had nothing to do with the legless state of the complainant.  Keep yours eyes peeled for the next edition of the Northern Miner where apparently the Jag Club will feature prominently.

JULY 2004 NEWSLETTER

Cover Photo

This diagrammatic of the “open two seater” comes from the internet
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JAGUAR XK-E COUPE
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E TYPE IN THE OUTBACK
Glenys Munis (Mt Isa)

On the 7th May Frank and I boarded our E Type in Mount Isa to start our trip around Queensland.   We were in company with our very good friend Jenni and her brother Greg in Jennies 1972 Holden Belmont V8 Ute which they had just driven over from Fitzroy Crossing in WA where Jenni had been living for the last ten years and was now heading home to Warwick.  We topped up with fuel in Cloncurry and planned to make our next stop at the Walkabout Creek Pub in McKinlay (of Crocodile Dundee fame)  Unfortunately we were too early so continued on to Kynuna to the Blue Heeler Hotel.   A welcome cup of coffee there surrounded by not one but several blue dogs and a chance to browse through the many messages on the walls,  ceilings and anywhere else you could possibly write.  A very interesting outback hotel with its claim to fame the annual surf carnival complete with surf reel of barbed wire,  lifesaver tower and sun baking tables.   We had planned to overnight at the Well Shot Hotel in Ilfracombe where Frank and I had stayed once before (that is another story) but was informed that the hotel had closed down so we continued on to Blackall where we stayed at the Acacia Motor Inn.  It is a fairly new motel, very pleasant,   very clean and the meals were excellent. Next day the ute took the lead to be our bull bar as the road is notorious for kangaroos and stock,  however very little of either were encountered and is probably the cleanest we have ever seen the road.  We stopped at Augathella for brunch and once again found the E centre of attention as it is not very common to see an E Type on these roads.   We spent several days at Warwick and visited the Morgan Park Raceway which is very impressive as it is well set up with a fully bitumen track, pits, control centre and overhead bridge.  Evidently very popular as there is some form of racing every weekend.   The Council is very receptive to clubs and motor sport enthusiasts using the venue but advise that bookings must be made several months ahead.  Frank had been concerned with the left rear wire wheel as it had a history of breaking spokes after a rebuild and sure enough on checking it at Warwick it had five broken spokes.  I made the very bad mistake of asking Frank how many broken spokes were permissible before the wheel collapsed as we were traveling through Cunningham Gap.   It made a very silent and slower trip through the ranges.  We continued on to the Gold Coast to our very good friends Terry and Di Cooper and found we now had nine broken spokes.      A decision was made and a new wire wheel was ordered from Caulfield Jaguar in Melbourne    While awaiting this we enjoyed catching up with many members of the Gold Coast Register who made us very welcome.  We were able to attend the Brisbane meeting  and catch up with other members  from the Brisbane register.   From Mount Nathan we continued our trip on to Nanango which Peter Carlson had mentioned to us as a very nice town.   We called in at Ian Richardsonsc at Esk  and were able to view his latest acquisition, a red Austin Healy.   Arriving late in the afternoon at Nanango we found there was no accommodation available due to various sporting activities and even less at Kingaroy which was the next town.  We managed to hire a cabin which was due for renovation so was fairly basic but better than sleeping in the E.   Our hosts were very friendly and went out of their way to make us comfortable.     Nanango was a very friendly town  with a very good meal to be had at the local pub.   We made our way up through Murgon, Gayndah, Mundubbera,  overnight at Biloela and were very impressed with the very tidy and friendly towns on the way not to mention the lack of heavy traffic   From there we made our way up to Mackay to catch up with my family and also Tony and Lyn Wolzak from the Mackay register.   They had just purchased a TWR XJS V12 convertible from Sydney which Tony had driven up to Mackay.

We finally arrived in Townsville partly for the purpose of purchasing Bill and Jean Honniball’s XJ6 on behalf of friends in Burketown.      This was accomplished and we stayed on to join with many of the Townsville Register members at a BBQ at Bill and Jeans to farewell Peter Carlson.   It was a great night,  good food and excellent company.   Thank you Bill and Jean for your hospitality.   We left the following morning with Frank driving the XJ6 and myself driving the E Type.   Bill guided us through the traffic to where he had his ZED kept so we were able to see what a great job he had done on the restoration.   We left Bill there and continued on to Mount Isa arriving home about 7:30 that night.   Both cars traveled extremely well  with no incidents on the way.   Frank was delighted with the performance of the E Type,   the engine was purring,  no fluids had to be added apart from petrol the whole trip of 5320 kms and no oil leaks.    This was its first long distance run after Frank re-built the engine after putting up with it  since December,  1987 when he paid to have it overhauled,  the final straw being  the Darwin to Alice Springs run in 2001 when we used 17 litres of oil for the trip.   More about the delivery of the XJ6  (now called Priscilla of the Outback) to Burketown at a later date.

Keep Jaguars moving!!!

For Sale / Wanted:
For Sale:
Series 3 XJ6 fuel pump (Bosch) $150 ono Joe ph: 4778 1072
Wanted:
More Newsletter Items.
Remember: If you wish to advertise anything at no cost from your business to your dirty washing please advise anyone on the contact list below to be included in next months newsletter.
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS
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Most members have renewed their membership for the upcoming year, although there are still some slowpokes out there.  Here is the list of membership numbers for those members who haven’t yet renewed:
2756, 3018, 2842, 3095, 2961, 2853, 3085, 2729, 2248
If you have decided not to renew, the club would sincerely like to know your reasons so that the club may benefit from your comments.
NB: This newsletter will still be forwarded to those of you who are unfinancial but time is running out!!
Coming Events:
Sun 8 August
Sunday run departing McDonald’s carpark, Stockland, 4:30pm
Sun. 29 August
Wine and Cheese afternoon, 3 Malkara Street, Mundingburra, 3:00pm
Wed 1 September
Meeting, Shelley’s Diner, Norgate Ingham Road, 7:30pm

Sun 12 September
Sunday run departing McDonald’s carpark, Stockland, 4:30pm
Sat 25 / Sun 26 September
Mission Beach run & overnight stay

Contact Information:
President
Kevin Fitz Gerald
4778 3144

411 Stuart Drive


WULGURU QLD 4811

Secretary
Richard Dixon
4789 3672 / 47278803

127 Framara Drive


KELSO QLD 4815


Email: rg.dixon@bigpond.com

Treasurer
Joe Pannia
47781072

80 Glenlyon Drive


WULGURU QLD 4811

Email: joepannia@bigpond.com

Social Secretary
Craig Scholz
4729 0908

PO Box 518


Townsville QLD 4810

